
 

REFLECTIONSREFLECTIONSREFLECTIONSREFLECTIONS    
 

April 26, 2017 
 

MINISTER 

GREG L. LONG 
 

MUSIC MINISTER YOUTH/OUTREACH MINISTER 

GREG WILSON ASHLEY BRAMBLETT 
 

 

 

 

LORD’S  

SUPPER 
 

 

 

Sunday, April 30th 

Both AM Services 
 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

Church Goal:  $10,000 

Received to Date:  $7,877 
 

MAYMAYMAYMAY    EARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERS    
Bob and Dona Dow 

    

Pleasant Grove Pleasant Grove Pleasant Grove Pleasant Grove Spring Spring Spring Spring Golf TournamentGolf TournamentGolf TournamentGolf Tournament    
Sign up for the Pleasant Grove Golf Tournament to be 

held on May 13th, at Lambert Acres Golf Course.  Cost is 

$35.00/person.  Tournament is a four-member scramble 

and is open to PGBC members and their families, ages 12 

and up.  Sign-up sheet located in church hallway.   
 

WMU Mission Project 
WMU will be collecting children’s story books and 

children’s complete Bibles during the month of May.  

These items will be delivered to the CHARM ministry in 

Townsend for the summer program.  Place the books on 

the table beside the Sunday School office.  Items will be 

collected through Sunday, May 28th.  

CHURCH MEETINGS 

Lord’s Supper Sun. Apr. 30th Both AM 

Services 

WMU Meeting Wed. May 3rd 6:30 PM 

Men’s Breakfast Sat. May 6th 8:00 AM 

Security VolunteersSecurity VolunteersSecurity VolunteersSecurity Volunteers    

Sunday, April 30th 

1st Service & 

Sunday School 

Bob Dow & Jim Caldwell 

2nd Service Jim Hill 

You Are InvitedYou Are InvitedYou Are InvitedYou Are Invited 

You are invited to a reception in honor of Joe and Linda 

Ledford’s retirement on June 3, 2017, at the Townsend 

Welcome Center pavilion from 2 – 4 PM. 

    
    



ChristianChristianChristianChristian    SympathySympathySympathySympathy    
To the family of Brenda Hall 

Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His saints. PS. 116:15 

 

Homebound Member of the Week    

30 – May 6     Howard Kilgore 
  

Memorial Day Flags 
If you know someone who was part of the US military, and 

was buried in Pleasant Grove Cemetery this past year, 

please contact Ervil or Myra Headrick at 983-7609 with 

the information. 
 

CHARM Needs Volunteers 

Chilhowee Area Ministries will again be serving during 

the Townsend Spring Festival. The dates are Friday, May 

5th, and Saturday, May 6th.  Volunteers are being asked to 

serve a 2 hour shift.  You may pick your time from 9:00 

AM to 7:00 PM each day.  If you would like to volunteer, 

you can contact Joe and Linda Ledford at 

joeledford@cbalive.org or call them at 865-228-1642.  You 

are also invited to walk the Greenway Trail in Townsend.     

As you do, pray for the mission teams who will be 

volunteering in Townsend this summer and fall.   Please 

pray for the tourists to whom these teams will be 

ministering.  Please pray for Joe and Linda and other 

local volunteers.    
 

Mother’s Day OfferingMother’s Day OfferingMother’s Day OfferingMother’s Day Offering    
This year’s Tennessee Baptist Children’s Home offering 

will be received May 14th.       

 

BUSINESS MEETING    
Pleasant Grove Baptist Church met in regular business 

meeting with Rev. Greg Long presiding.   Minutes of 

previous meeting were read and approved.  Organization 

and department reports were given.  Finance report for 

March was presented.  The Sunday School average 

attendance for March was 201, average contacts were 180.  

Greg Long reported for Discipleship Training.  A follow-

up class to Don Sunshine’s “Make A Difference” event 

began April 23rd.  The class will continue for six weeks. 

Diann Ringer reported for the WMU.  Twenty-Seven 

Resurrection Baskets were delivered to the Baptist Center.  

Easter cards have been mailed.  The Mother’s Day 

offering will be taken on Mother’s Day.  WMU will be 

collecting children’s Bibles and children’s Christian books 

to give to CHARM for the month of May.   Dan Blevens 

reported for the Trustees.  Kitchen and bathroom at the 

pavilion have been opened; playground equipment set up; 

two urinals repaired; fellowship hall trim and doors have 

been painted; restroom stall latches have been lubricated; 

light fixtures are being converted to LEDs.   Jerri 

Thompkins reported for the Homebound Ministry.  The 

ministry is just now in the midpoint of the first of two 

annual rotations for Person of the Week. The ministry 

continues to thrive, with all cards being sent as scheduled.  

Three Homebound members had April birthdays and 

cards have been sent.  Easter cards were sent to all 

Homebound members.  Pat Amos reported for Executive 

Board.  A recommendation that was presented at the 

April Association meeting concerning a one year lease of 

the Back Country Store building in Townsend to be used 

as headquarters for the CHARM.  Exciting opportunities 

were explained and the recommendation was unanimously 

accepted.  It was also reported that 240 Resurrection 

Baskets were distributed through the Baptist Center.   
 

Old Business:  None 
 

New Business:   Motion by Clyde Dockery with a 2nd by 

Marty Mueller to grant request for church letter for John 

Theriot to Old Piney Grove Baptist Church.  Passed. 
 

Marty Mueller motioned to adjourn.  All in favor. 
 

Greg Long, Moderator     Lisa Welch, Acting Clerk 
 


